
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear Z Club Members, 
 

I hope this message finds you all well and enjoying  
a summer filled with rest, relaxation and FUN!  
 

Summer is a time to recharge, reflect and look ahead, and gives 
us the opportunity to dream big about the year to come.  Your 
leadership team is also enjoying this break after a very busy yet 
productive year.  We will meet in August to finalize a proposed budget, 
evaluate our calendar and service initiatives, and discuss new 
opportunities that we will share with you in September.  
 

Whether you are traveling, reading/studying, or simply enjoying time with family and friends, I 
encourage all of you to take care of yourselves and stay connected.  THANK YOU for being a part of 
what makes Z Club so special. Your commitment and dedication are what fuel our mission to make a 
difference in our community.  I simply cannot wait to see what we will accomplish together in the 
coming year!  
 

Enjoy the remaining weeks of summer. !"#$%& 
 

Sincerely, 

Joyce   
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Lunch Bunch Will Resume  
in September 
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I SUPPORT THE GIRLS Volunteer Opportunity 

1) Click to Sign Up  

2) Also sign up on TIF to record your hours 

Xxxxxx 
xxxxx 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AAEA82DA1FACE9-57368996-july
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Includes
Shrimp Cocktail, Bruschetta 

      and a tasting presentation of 
      four wines             

Autumn Pear Salad
Chicken Piccata
Bombolini - Italian doughnuts 

       with pastry cream

Live Music by Jeff Cooper and Eva Tooker

Please Join the Arts & Culture and Fundraising Committees for an Evening of 
Food, Wine, and Music to Benefit Z Club and Paul Kares.

Wednesday, September 24
6:00pm - 8:30pm

The Room at Cedar Grove
32882 Cedar Grove Road, Lewes

$50 per person

Questions? Contact Jill at
jdizioster@gmail.com

Cash Bar Available with Beer, Wine,
Cocktails, and Soft Drinks

How to Sign Up
1 - Sign up on Track It Forward
      (Also sign up any guests)

2 - Mail your check ($50 pp)
     made payable to Jill DiZio 
       to 32045 Jodhpur Court, Lewes 19958

* Sign up by August 24*
Minimum Seating 40

 Maximum Seating 62 

INVITE YOUR FRIENDS
 Members will receive a $25 Gift Card to

The Room at Cedar Grove for each guest they bring.  
No expiration date on gift cards

There Are Still Spaces Left for This Fun Evening 
Sign up on TIF 

Invite 
Your 

Friends 
and 

Receive a 
Gift Card 
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Three Important Dates  
Please Mark Your Calendars Now 

 
 
 

Remember...  
We are always looking for  

Mystery Gifts and Gift Cards  
for these fundraisers. 
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Membership  
Chair: Lisa Magnuson  
  
 
 

Henri says 
“Thank You” 

Membership Report as of July 1, 2025 
79 Members 
78 Active Members and 1 Honorary Member 
 
Activity 
  0  New Members  
10  Resignations  
  2 Members Removed (No response to dues payment requests.) 
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Fund for Women 

What Is Your Voice 

Can-Do Playground 

CHECK PRESENTATIONS 
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June Food Drive 
1,238 Pounds Collected 

Thank You! to Lloyd’s Market, 
Rise Fitness + Adventure,  

and Our Generous Members Manager Chris Smith 
Rise Fitness + Adventure 

JULY 16 PHOTO OF  
NEARLY EMPTY SHELVES. 

 

Collected food was delivered to Epworth 
Food Pantry in Early July. 

 

You are always welcome to  
Drop off food to Cindy DeEmedio. 

 

There is so much need in our community! 

Collecting  
at  

Lloyd’s 
Market  
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Environment Committee  
Dolphin Tour 

 
Z Club 
Singers 
 at the 

Delaware 
Veterans 

Home 
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June Meeting, New Member  
Induction, and Happy Hour 

(l-r) Lynn Barberi with inductees Joan Reader, Barbara Pizzo,  
Laurel Snyder, Sally Cillo, and Carmen Tucker 
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Friday, October 3
10:00 am
Walk begins at 

Rehoboth Beach Boardwalk 
at Baltimore Avenue 

followed by a celebration at 
Kiwi’s Cove.

Follow this link for details 
and to register:

https://whatisyourvoice.org/butterflybolt/
eventdetails/

We Hope to See You There!

Terry Yates
Z Club Chair, Domestic and Sexual 

Violence Awareness and Prevention 

BetteJayne Barney
GFWC Delaware Chair,  Domestic and Sexual

Violence Awareness and Prevention 

Questions? Contact Terry at
OneStargazerTwo@gmail.com

October is National Domestic Violence Awareness Month

3rd Annual
Butterfly Bolt

Walk To...

Raise Awareness of domestic
       violence and its impact on 
       individuals and communities

 Show Support for survivors 
        of domestic violence.

2025 Please Join the  Z Club Environment Committee 
on a Walking Tour of  the Delaware Botanic Gardens

30220 Piney Neck Road
Dagsboro, DE

      Tour guests will learn about the
history of the Delaware Botanic
Gardens and its features that
include the world-renowned Piet
Oudolf two acre meadow which
blooms from June through fall with
70,000 perennial plants & grasses.
The grasses are especially gorgeous
at the end of September through
October.

Approximate 45 Minute Drive From Lewes 

Questions? contact Deb Cebula
  (302) 438-6732  -  dcebula57@gmail.com

Thursday, October 16 
Gardens open at 9:00 am
Tour begins at 11:00 am 

Garden Admission, $15 
 Admission free for Botanic Gardens Members

Guided Tour $10 

delawaregardens.org 

Pay That Day at the Gardens 
We will Car Pool

Sign Up Yourself and 
a Friend On 

Track It Forward

Feel Free to Invite a Friend
Sign up on TIF

 For those interested, lunch following at
LaDama Mexican Restaurant & Bar, Dagsboro 

GFWC Zwaanendael Women’s Club Members are encouraged by our 
Environmental Committee to set aside these items so they can be properly 
recycled in the fall. 

 

Collection Event- Lewes 

Love Creek Elementary School 

19488 John J. Williams Highway 

Lewes DE 19958 

October 25, 2025 @ 8:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Electronic Goods Recycling: 

Computer Components and/or parts 
Main Frame Computers 
Minicomputers 
Terminals 
Printers 
Personal Computers 
Monitors 
Keyboards 
Mice 
Cables 
Laptop Computers 
Notebook Computers 
Notepad Computers 
Microwave Ovens 
 
Telecommunications Equipment 
Telephone Systems 
Terminals 
Telephones 
Telex 
Facsimile 
Pay Telephones 
Cordless Telephones 
Cellular Telephones 
Answering Machines 
 
 
 

 
Radio, Television, Electro acoustic 
Radios 
Televisions 
Video Cameras 
Video Recorders 
Tape Recorders 
Audio Amplifiers 
VCRs 
Cassette Players 
Record Players 
Radios 
DVD Players 
 
Small Household Appliances 
Microwave ovens 
Vacuum Cleaners 
 
Toys 
Handheld game systems 
Electronic toys 
 
ITEMS NOT ACCEPTED AS 
ELECTRONIC GOODS 
Dehumidifiers 
Freezers 
Refrigerators 
Air Conditioners 
 
Household Hazardous Waste- Product 
containers marked with words, 
“Warning: Hazardous,” “Flammable,” 
“Poisonous,” “Corrosive” or “Explosive.” 
For example; household cleaners, 
garden pesticides, oil-based paints only, 
nail polish, fluorescent bulbs, or 
antifreeze. 

Paper Shredding- Residents can bring 
up to 2 file boxes of personal 
confidential papers for shredding 
(financial and legal documents, receipts, 
and tax and medical records). Papers 
with staples or paper clips are accepted. 

 

 

      Start Saving Your Stuff! 
 
 
October 25 Collection Event at  
Love Creek Elementary School 

 
 

Check this list for items you may have. 
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o MOST MONTHS, THE Z CLUB NEWSLETTER IS EMAILED TO  
MEMBERS MID-MONTH, PRIOR TO THE MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING 

o PAST NEWSLETTERS CAN BE FOUND ON THE Z CLUB WEBSITE 
o COMMITTEE CHAIRS:  

 - Please let me know what is happening with your committee so that information  
           can be shared with our members and the community. 
 - Let me know about your events and activities so I can attend and take photos. 
 - Any photos you may have can be sent to me via email or text, but email preferred.
 kathyjocochran@comcast.net - 410-371-8892 
 

 
 
 

Communications and Public Relations 
Chair & Newsletter Editor: Kathy Cochran  

Summer Newsletters and Notes will be sent at the whim of the editor. 
Send information/articles you wish published as you have them. 

 

     Save the Date 
 

     2025 GFWC Middle Atlantic Region Conference 
     September 25-28 

     Atlantic Sands Hotel, Rehoboth Beach  
 

     Hosted by GFWC Delaware 
 

     Details to Follow 
 


